
Greenvale Primary School 
January Newsletter
Important dates:

Mon 15th Jan   Primary School Admission 
              deadline

Fri 19th Jan   Mufti for Beech House
Thur 25th Jan    Year 6 Breakfast Morning
Fri 26th Jan   Robins Cake Sale
Thurs 1st Feb    Year 5 Breakfast Morning
Fri 2nd Feb    SEND Coffee Morning
Thur 8th Feb   Year 4 Breakfast Morning
Fri 9th Feb   Year 6 Cake Sale
12-16th Feb   HALF TERM
Thur 22nd Feb   Year 3 Breakfast Morning
Thur 29th Feb    Year 2 Breakfast Morning
Thur 14th Mar    Year 1 Breakfast Morning
Thur 21st Mar    Reception Breakfast

             Morning
 

A note from Mr Bowden…
It has been lovely to welcome our families back to Greenvale after the Christmas break. 
I trust that you have had a restful break and that you are ready for an exciting Spring 
term. 

As you may have seen in the news, school attendance is currently a real area of 
concern for schools. At Greenvale, we too have seen a rise in the number of children 
missing a significant amount of school which will undoubtedly impact upon their learning 
and how well they are able to both perform and achieve. We are very keen to work with 
our parents on ensuring good school attendance. Should you have received notification 
that your child’s attendance is below 90%, please ensure that you provide the office with 
medical evidence of any further medical absence. This could include a screenshot of an 
appointment or official communication. Thank you for your cooperation and for 
appreciating how important this is for your child/ren.     

I hope you and your child/ren are able to enjoy and make the most of the coming half 
term.               

Mr Bowden
 
 



It’s Cold Outside! New fencing / Premises projects

Thank goodness our school heating system was fixed 
during the summer holidays, as the cold weather has 
certainly arrived this week! 

As the temperatures drop, all children are expected to 
arrive suitably dressed for the weather conditions. 
Shorts, bare legs, etc. are not appropriate when it’s 
cold and icy outside. 

We also ask that coats, hats, gloves, scarves, 
earmuffs, etc. are clearly labelled so that should they 
go missing, they can be 
easily returned to their 
correct owners. 

Thank you so much for your
cooperation. 

As you will have seen, on Monday, work began on the 
installation of a new fence. This will be erected at the front 
of the school, along the back of the houses on Dove Close 
and along the top field. This will ensure that our site is 
secure and safe for children.  

We also look forward to 
the creation of a new 
working space next to 
the school library and 
have been working with 
the council to plan for a 
new building for KS2 
classes. 

We will provide you with 
an update as soon as 
we have more 
information.  



Thomas - Cutting hair for No Isolation

Before Christmas, we were notified that Thomas in year 6 
would be getting his hair cut  in order to raise money for a 
charity, who supply robots for children in hospital which 
allows for them to engage with their classmates in the 
school via video link.  

Should you wish to make a donation, please click on the 
following link: https://www.justgiving.com/page/thomas

SEND coffee morning

Throughout the academic year we will be holding SEND 
coffee mornings. The first one will be on Friday 2nd 
February. All parents regardless of whether their children 
have SEND or not are welcome to attend.

This first session will focus on SEND processes and 
procedures in school and will give you a chance to meet 
and chat with other parents.

Just to give us an indication of numbers, please email Mrs 
Whiting twhiting@greenvale.croydon.sch.uk if you would like to join 
us. Thank You.

Friday 2nd February
at 9.15am

https://www.justgiving.com/page/thomas
mailto:twhiting@greenvale.croydon.sch.uk


Home learning

As you will be aware, we have recently reviewed our home 
learning policy. Please read the communication sent out on 
11/1/24 to ensure that you are clear on our expectations for 
home learning.  

The changes for home learning were shared with children 
during an assembly this week so that they too are clear on 
the expectations, including the days of spelling tests.  We 
are aware that some classes had spellings issued this week 
- the year groups who have sent these out will be assessed 
this coming Monday although we will be factoring in that 
some year groups may not have had a full week to rehearse 
these.  

We will be asking for feedback on the changes at the end of 
Spring term and hope that we can continue to work together 

to create a positive system for home learning at our school.    

Sandpiper Awards

As part of our consultation for the home learning, it became 
apparent that whilst there is a considerable amount of 
information regarding reading, there has been a limited 
amount of information about the Sandpiper awards and how 
these are completed.  

We have now created a page which will include a video 
showing how the Red and Yellow sandpipers are completed 
along with PDF examples of assessments for the other 
awards .

This page is currently under construction and will be fully 
live over the next week.  To view this, please click on the 
‘Curriculum’ tab and then go to ‘Sandpiper awards’.

   



Breakfast mornings

Last year we ran a number of very successful breakfast 
meetings for parents about the way in which we teach English 
at Greenvale.  

This year, we will be repeating these meetings albeit with a 
math focus. During the meeting we will explain the process 
that we use, make time for parents and children to look 
through books and also work through a math themed problem 
together. We will also be offering you the chance to order a 
bacon roll or Pain Au Chocolat.

Please make a note of the dates for each meeting - A food 
order form will be sent shortly before each meeting. Please 
note that food must be ordered in advance of the meeting.  

We hope that you or a close family member are able to attend 
this session as we believe that you will gain a good 
understanding of how we teach maths as well as getting an 
opportunity to spend time with your child.      

Breakfast morning dates
8.50-9.45am

Year 6 - Thursday 25th Jan
Year 5 - Thursday 1st Feb
Year 4 - Thursday 8th Feb

Year 3 - Thursday 22nd Feb
Year 2 - Thursday 29th Feb
Year 1 - Thursday 14th Mar

Reception -  Thursday 21st Mar



Class readers For children in KS2 (Years 3-6), it will help significantly if they had a copy of the class 
reading book so that the children are able to read along.  The books are listed below. 
Please note that the Greenvale bookshop do hold copies of class readers and sell them for 

a small donation.  They are open on Wednesdays and Saturdays.   

Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6

Spring 1 Spring 2 Spring 1 Spring 2 Spring 1 Spring 2 Spring 1 Spring 2

Greenvale Bookshop - Opening hours
Wednesday 4-6pm
Saturday 10-4pm

https://www.amazon.co.uk/Charlottes-Web-B-White-ebook/dp/B00T64T764/ref=sr_1_1?keywords=charlotte%27s+web&qid=1705064453&sr=8-1
https://www.amazon.co.uk/Abominables-Eva-Ibbotson/dp/1407133020
https://www.amazon.co.uk/s?k=the+midnight+fox&crid=2I2A1P2RI9QWJ&sprefix=the+midnight+fox%2Caps%2C82&ref=nb_sb_noss_1
https://www.amazon.co.uk/Wild-Robot-Peter-Brown-ebook/dp/B075BLRCH7/ref=sr_1_1?crid=37UYD93C6VZVK&keywords=the+wild+robot&qid=1705064907&sprefix=the+wild+robot%2Caps%2C89&sr=8-1
https://www.amazon.co.uk/Oxford-Reading-Tree-TreeTops-Classics/dp/0198448783/ref=sr_1_1?crid=1D44R88XLL3KA&keywords=frankenstein+treetops&qid=1705064996&sprefix=frankenstein+treetops%2Caps%2C76&sr=8-1
https://www.amazon.co.uk/Who-Let-Gods-Out-Evans-ebook/dp/B01N3188GX/ref=sr_1_1?crid=ECSSRY2QOEHZ&keywords=who+let+the+gods+out&qid=1705065050&sprefix=who+let+the%2Caps%2C82&sr=8-1
https://www.amazon.co.uk/Escape-Room-Christopher-Edge/dp/1788007964/ref=sr_1_1_sspa?crid=3BMAS9DMONFUN&keywords=escape+room&qid=1705065139&sprefix=escape+room%2Caps%2C86&sr=8-1-spons&sp_csd=d2lkZ2V0TmFtZT1zcF9hdGY&psc=1
https://www.amazon.co.uk/Clockwork-All-Wound-Philip-Pullman/dp/0241326311/ref=sr_1_1?crid=T5CL4CZGUCRF&keywords=philip+pullman+clockwork&qid=1705065178&sprefix=philip+pullman+clockwork%2Caps%2C88&sr=8-1


Contact Details

@greenvalesch

Twitter handle:

Phone number: 0208 651 2833

General enquiries: parents@greenvale.croydon.sch.uk

Absence: absence@greenvale.croydon.sch.uk

Please DO NOT use the enquiries inbox as this is not looked 
at on a daily basis and your email may be missed. 

Role Staff name Email
Headteacher / 
Safeguarding

Mr Bowden dbowden@greenvale.croydon.sch.uk

Deputy Headteacher Mrs Whiting twhiting@greenvale.croydon.sch.uk

Assistant Headteacher Mrs Harrison hharrison@greenvale.croydon.sch.uk

Office Manager Mrs Smith parents@greenvale.croydon.sch.uk

Office Administrators Mrs Smith & Mrs 
Roberts

parents@greenvale.croydon.sch.uk

Finance Officer Mrs Thorpe accounts@greenvale.croydon.sch.uk

Role Staff name Email
Reception Mrs Neri / Mrs Barnard mneri@greenvale.croydon.sch.uk

cbarnard@greenvale.croydon.sch.uk

Year 1 Mrs Malik mmalik@greenvale.croydon.sch.uk

Year 2 Miss Brown hbrown@greenvale.croydon.sch.uk

Year 3 Mrs Harrison hharrison@greenvale.croydon.sch.uk

Year 4 Mr Bibby mbibby@greenvale.croydon.sch.uk

Year 5 Mr White cwhite@greenvale.croydon.sch.uk

Year 6 Mr Crow acrow@greenvale.croydon.sch.uk

mailto:parents@greenvale.croydon.sch.uk
mailto:absence@greenvale.croydon.sch.uk
mailto:mneri@greenvale.croydon.sch.uk
mailto:cbarnard@greenvale.croydon.sch.uk

